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Dear delegates, 

 

Through this letter we wish to present ourselves as the Academic Chair in charge of the 

Committee of the United Nations Children’s Fund. Our names are Renata Higuera, Mariana 

Alarcón, Ximena Saucedo and Camila Campos, and we are very pleased to be part of SIMUN 

2023.   

We understand that sometimes expressing our points of view, debating about 

serious topics and listening to different opinions may not be easy, but we want to help you 

get the best learning experience possible. Therefore, we ask you to have the best attitude 

and to participate in the discussion to the best of your ability. We firmly believe that you all 

are capable of doing a wonderful job at it. Please be respectful and tolerant towards 

everyone and give the topics the attention they deserve.  

Also, we hope that you are able to reach your full potential during the days in which 

we will work together since we will get the chance to host SIMUN 2023 in person, as it used 

to be. This project is still trying to do its best to motivate young people to get involved in 

current global conflicts, despite the complications that the COVID-19 pandemic brought on 

us, and during this edition we will be able to reunite again for that purpose.  

We welcome you and wish you the best of luck.  
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Sincerely, 

The Academic Chair of the United Nations Children’s Fund 
 
 


